
Kansas Department of Transportation

REQUIRED CONTRACT PROVISION- 04-26-90-R05 (Rev. 07/13)
DECLARATION

LIMITATIONS ON USE OF FEDERAL FUNDS FOR LOBBYING
PURSUANT TO 31 U.S.C. 1352

The Contractor's signature on the last page of the Contractor's Proposal (DOT Form 202) 
supplies the necessary signature for this Certificate.

DEFINITIONS:

1. Designated Entity: an officer or employee of any agency, a Member of Congress, an
officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress.

2. Federal Grant: an award of financial assistance by the Federal government. (Federal
Aid Highway Program is considered a grant program.)

3. Influencing (or attempt): making, with the intent to influence, any communication to
or appearance before any designated entity in connection with the making of a Federal 
contract or Federal grant.

4. Person: an individual, corporation, company, association, authority, firm,
partnership, society, State or local government.

5. Recipient: all contractors, subcontractors, subgrantees, at any tier, and other
persons receiving funds in connection with a Federal grant.

EXPLANATION:

As of December 23, 1989, 31 U.S.C. section 1352 limits the use of appropriated Federal 
funds to influence Federal contracting. Under this law, recipients of Federal grants 
shall not use appropriated funds to pay any person for influencing or attempting to 
influence a designated entity in connection with the making of a Federal grant or the 
extension, continuation, renewal, amendment or modification of a Federal grant. These 
restrictions apply to contracts and grants exceeding $100,000.00. Federal law requires 
submission of this declaration. If a recipient fails to file the declaration or amend a 
declaration, the recipient shall be subject to a civil penalty of not less than 
$10,000.00 and not more than $100,000.00 for each failure. If the recipient uses 
appropriated Federal funds to influence or to attempt to influence a designated entity 
contrary to this provision, the recipient shall be subject to a civil penalty of not less 
than $10,000.00 and not more than $100,000.00 for each such payment.

CERTIFICATIONS:

I certify that the Contractor recipient (including its owners, partners, directors, 
officers, or principals) has not paid and will not pay federally appropriated funds to 
any person for influencing or attempting to influence a designated entity in connection 
with the making of a Federal grant, or the extension, continuation, renewal, amendment or 
modification of a Federal grant.
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Answer 'Yes' if a person registered under the Lobbying Disclosure Act of 1995 
(Registrant) has made lobbying contacts on the Contractor recipient's behalf with respect 
to this contract. Answer 'No' if no Registrant has lobbied on the Contractor recipient's 
behalf with respect to this contract.

Yes No
The Registrants, if any, are:

I certify that the Contractor recipient will report payments made to a person for 
influencing or attempting to influence a designated entity, that come from funds other 
than appropriated Federal funds. The Contractor recipient shall report such payments on 
Form LLL "DISCLOSURE FORM TO REPORT LOBBYING" according to the instructions and may 
obtain Form LLL from the KDOT Bureau of Construction and Materials.

I certify that, if information contained in this DECLARATION changes, the Contractor 
recipient will amend the DECLARATION within 30 days of the change(s).

I certify that the Contractor recipient will provide to and require subcontractors to 
sign a like DECLARATION, if the subcontract work exceeds $100,000.00.

The Contractor recipient understands that this declaration is a material representation 
of fact and the Secretary will have relied upon this declaration in entering into a 
contract with the Contractor recipient.

____________________________________________________________

NOTE: This Reporting requirement does not apply to payments made to the recipient's 
regular employees and contracts, subcontracts, and grants less than $100,000.00.
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